
BLUE LAKE IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
Board of Directors Meeting 
7:00 p.m. – April 27, 2021 

 

Meeting called to order 7:00 pm via zoom 

Board members in attendance: David Badger (2022), Bill Fredell (2023), Dan Dixon (2021), 

Don Davies (2021), Becky Schulz (2023), Jill Gohman (2022), John Bistodeau (2021) guest: 

Brad Brown Spencer Brook township elected Supervisor and  

Minutes:  Emailed to board members for corrections and approval   

Weed Report -  John updated pods have been evaluated and appears to have fewer weeds this 

year.  Diquat has been approved.  It is half the price of other chemicals and broader spectrum.  

Diquat is used cautiously when stocking the lake.  Blue Lake is stalked with Walleye’s even 

years in the fall, so not a worry this year.   

Brad Brown – Shared his phone number and said call anytime – 763-260-0381 he has been 

installed as a Supervisor of Spencer Brook township. It was approved he can be Blue Lake 

liaison.  Brad is being trained by Loren Daudt for road maintenance.  Brad has removed the 

road restriction signs.  Next Township Meeting May 10th. Chris Erickson will present concerns of 

the North access.  Support for the meeting would be appreciated.  Brad mentioned May 1st 

Spencer Brook cleanup day.   

Boat monitoring – Jill reported monitors have been hired and ready to start the season. Isanti 

county request an invoice for the $7800.00 which appears new this year. Don will provide an 

invoice if they require for the monitors.   

North Landing Concerns – Brad Brown from Spencer Brook township still supports the closing 

of the North access but fears consequences of closing.  He reviewed the history of the 

acquisition of the landing and reports Bill Fredell’s history is accurate of the past history of the 

acquisition of the access. Concerns were shared about access load issues on the East Access 

and need for strong supervision of parking by county Sheriff.  Don Davies presented the idea of 

communication to the access users on the board of the landing.  

Tiger Street Rain Gardens – Don discussed Sam Hass has maintained the gardens in the past 

and has agreed to maintain this summer.  Sam requested $100.00.   Don motioned to accept 

the charge.  Seconded and approved.  

Blue Lake Bulletin – Bill asked for suggestions for the Bulletin. Would like to include an article 

about the Alum treatment. Bill hopes to include a video of the basin.   

Next BLID Board meeting May 25th 7:00pm 

Meeting adjourned 7:40pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Schulz 


